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Staffing 
Next week I will share the staffing outline for classes for 

September. This is planned as a normal start to the year, but 

there may well be some logistical changes as the Government 

announce the plans for the  return to school in Autumn.    

We have a new member of teaching staff joining us in 

September - Hatty Bennett. Hatty is currently working in 

Islington but is excited about joining our Primrose Hill family.  

At the end of the academic year Kyri Stassi and Kate 

Hopewell will finish their maternity contracts at 

Primrose Hill.  Kyri and Kate have done an amazing 

job working alongside Maria and the Ladybirds.  Thank 

you both for returning to school to help us out.  

We are also saying goodbye to Mary Deavin who is retiring 

from Primrose Hill after over 25 years! What an achievement.  

More on this to come. 

And another celebration this week, Giuseppe has 

worked at primrose Hill for 20 years this week.  If 

you see him around, give him a virtual hug well done. 

What a trooper!  

Google Meets Function 
 

There are benefits for adults meeting with children and class 

teachers can decide how they do this with their classes. The 

‘meet’ function is available for children to also want to meet 

together but this should always be appropriate and supervised 

by parents and carers. We are unable to supervise children’s 

interaction with each other but trust them to behave 

as if they were in school.  It would be a shame for the 

function to be disabled because children were abusing 

it. There are lots of other video chat platforms 

available but these must be supervised by parents. 

Return to School Y2 – Y5 
As you know, the Government scrapped plans for remaining year groups to return. We are considering how to facilitate the return 

in some way for Y2 – Y5.  The survey we sent indicated that 68% of families would like to return to school if the school re-opens. 

Those who did not respond in any way have been targeted by the class teachers. You will receive an info letter separately 

today about the return to school plan for Y2-Y5.   Thank you for all your encouragement on this.  Robin 

Head Teacher Recruitment 
The Panel are moving forwards with an 

advertisement and recruitment pack. In the 

meantime, we have a stable team in place for the 

Autumn Term. I will remain in post as Head Teacher until 31st 

December. Laura will be returning from maternity leave and will 

be back on board in her Assistant Head role. Mireille will also 

shadow me and be the Acting Head Teacher alongside me 

during the Autumn Term. 

Relationship & Sex Education / 
New PHSE Curriculum Update 

Mandy has been busy working with Camden to draw up 

more detailed plans for RSE and PHSE following the new 

statutory guidance we spoke about collectively earlier this 

year.  

Just before the Summer Holidays we will publish the draft 

plans and schemes of work, with links to resources etc. for 

you to have a look at and comment on. Robin, Syra and 

Mandy have gone through the documentation in detail to 

ensure it reflects our school vision and the needs of our 

community and society. 

Reports 
The teachers have been working hard to 

finalise the end of  year annual reports. We 

have had a successful year at Primrose Hill 

despite the unwelcome pandemic interrup-

tion. However, we are delighted that learn-

ing continued online and that some children were able to have 

some ‘normal’ school experience before the end of the academic 

year. 

You will be able to collect your child/ren's report from school on 

Wednesday 15th July. We will be opening the main gate and 

will have tables set up for each year group. Please ensure you line 

up according to the social distancing guidelines and disinfect your 

hands upon entering the school.  

There will be two slots for you to collect reports: 9:30-9:45am  

and 3:15-3:30pm on Wednesday 15th July.  

Science at Home Challenge 
Last week, we let you all know about the winners of our Science 

Challenge. Sophie K and Mireille were so impressed by the 

quality of all the entries - a big well done to Years 4, 5 and 6 for 

all your hard work. Everyone who entered will get a special 

certificate from us - make sure you keep an eye on your 

post! The winners chosen from Primrose Hill were Nuri, Grace, 

Camillo, Zahir, Adnan, Mikhael and Muhammed. If you would like 

to have a look at their entries, you can see them on the school 

website now and also on the Regents High website. Check out 

the link on our twitter or in the website post. 
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